Nineteenth Louisiana Levee District

P.O. Box 267

Colfax, LA. 71417

February 14,2024

A public meeting was held by the Commissioners of the Nineteenth Louisiana Levee Board on February 14,2024 at 4:20 p.m. in the Grant Parish Police Jury Meeting Room.

The following members were present:

Gordon Smith, William Dean, Fren Allen and Kim Vallee

Guest present: Jamarcus Torrence and Logan Monk from DOTD

Meeting was called to order by Gordon Smith

New Business:

Kim Vallee addressed the CD at Bank of Montgomery due to renew in March of 2024. Interest rate is very low. Does the board want to leave it or move to another bank with higher interest rates? The commissioners asked to see what other banks are paying currently on CDs. This information will be presented at next meeting.

Sheriff Steven McCain has made it known to the Levee Board that he wants to purchase the blue building that he is currently renting. He has asked that all rent paid be applied toward the selling cost. The board ask for all invoices showing what has been paid by the Sheriffs dept and paid to the Sheriffs dept be presented next meeting for review.

Old Business:

Addressing the holes in the levee. Dennis Courtwright was told to fill and repair the holes since he's cows had made them. This will be done as soon as the ground is dry enough to work.

Fren Allen asked Jamarcus Torrence if Darrow gates could be closed and was told he would have to ask the Town of Colfax because they were in charge of the Darrow gates.

Jamarcus Torrence said that Wednesday of the coming week the DOTD would be doing a levee inspection. Will be presented at next meeting

Gordon Smith motioned to adjourn the meeting and Bill Dean seconded it.

CERTIFICATE

I hereby certify that the following is a true and exact copy of the board meeting held February 14,2024

Kim Vallee, Secretary